
 

 

 

 

MARCH NEWSLETTER 
 

March 1, 2024 
 

Salutations Troop 3! 
 

Unfortunately, this year's Venture Trip to Mt. Washington was cancelled, but 
we'll have got several new Ventures next year who, I'm sure are up to the task. 
We did get a taste of some winter camping up at Resica Falls a couple weeks ago. 
There was a good amount of snow on the ground when we arrived and got 
another inch or two overnight Friday. On Saturday morning, we had a fun snow 
hike from the Rifle Range down to the Bushkill Creek, while the range was 
getting set up. I am so grateful for our talented and trained Staff. It's awesome 
that we are able to open and run the Range on our own. This trip was also the 
maiden voyage for the new troop trailer that we purchased back in January. 
Looking forward to putting many more miles on it! 
 

I'm really excited about our recruiting this season. Earlier this week we had two 
new Scouts crossover from Pack 200 in Ivyland. Later on this month, we've got 
another eleven new Scouts crossing over from Pack 17! 
Yours in Scouting, 
Mr. Keith Grimes 

 



 

 

MARCH ACTIVITY CALENDAR 
 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

 
 

 

 

  

   
1 2 

Ham & 

Turkey 

Supper 
7 AM - 8 PM 

HBC 

3  4 
Troop 

Meeting 
7:30-9 PM 

HBC 

5 
TLC 

7:30-8:45 PM 
Mr. Grimes' 

6  7  8  9 
Pack 17 

Crossover 
2:30-4 PM 

KV 

10 
Award 

Committee 
1-2 PM 

Mr. Waeltz's 

11 
Troop 

Meeting 
7:30-9 PM 

HBC 

12 13 14  15 
Depart 

for 
Sterling 

Hill 
6 PM 

16 
Sterling Hill 

Mine 



HBC 

17 
Arrive 
from 

Sterling Hill 
2:30 PM 

HBC 

18 
Troop 

Meeting 
7:30-9 PM 

HBC 

19 
Staff & 

Committee 

Meeting 
7:30-9 PM 
Boardroom 

20 21 22 23 

 

24 25 
World 

Culture 

Potluck 

Dinner 
6:30-8:30 PM 

HBC 

26  27 
75th Anniversary 

Planning 

Committee 

Meeting 
7-9 PM 

Boardroom 

28 29 30 

31 
Happy 
Easter! 

 

      

 

 

DETAILS FOR THE MONTH 
 

Ham & Turkey Supper 
 

 

 

Saturday, March 2nd is the annual Ham & Turkey Supper. This is our one big fundraiser, 

that will keep the troop operating for the next year. We need lots of help to pull this off. 

All Scouts, Scouters, and parents are encouraged to come help out throughout the day. 

 

7 am: We need adult volunteers for prep work in the kitchen. 

 



9 am-10:30ish: All Scouts report in Class B's to set up the dining room and parking lot. 

 

3-7 pm: All Scouts return in Class A Uniform (no neckerchief) to wait tables in the dining 

room or run take-out orders to the parking lot. Scouts are welcome to take a break to sit 

down and eat with their families. 

 

7-8ish pm: We need adults and Scouts to help clean up the dining room, kitchen, and pie 

room. 

 

Please return any remaining unsold tickets and proceeds from sales on Saturday 

morning. 
 

Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, March 4th from 7:30-9 PM we will have a regular troop meeting at Hatboro 

Baptist. Giant Battleship and Paper Airplanes! 
 

TLC Meeting 
 

Tuesday, March 5th from 7:30-8:45 PM the TLC will meet at my house to discuss 

February and March, and to plan April. 
 

Pack 17 Crossover 
 

On Saturday March 9th from 2:30-4 PM at Keith Valley Middle School, we have 11 

Scouts crossing over from Pack 17. We need several Scouts to come help out with the 

ceremony in full Class A Uniform with neckerchief. 
 

Awards Committee Meeting 
 

Sunday, March 10th at 12 PM the Troop Awards Committee will be meeting at Mr. 

Waeltz's house to review the nominations and applications for the David Cooper Award 

and Owen Adams Campership. See below to submit one now, if you haven't already. 

 

Note, we have an open spot on this committee. If you are interested in helping out, please 

contact Mr. Waeltz at 215-206-0276 or bobwaeltz@gmail.com 
 

Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, March 11th from 7:30-9 PM we have a regular troop meeting at Hatboro 

Baptist. World Culture Trivial Pursuit. 

 



Sign-up Deadline for March Trip to Sterling Hill Mine. 
 

March Trip to Sterling Hill Mine 
 

 

 

On March 15-17 we'll be heading to Ogdensburg, NJ to tour the Sterling Hill Mine and 

camp at the Mount Allamuchy Scout Reservation. On Sunday morning, the archery range 

will be open for us. 

 

We'll be camping in tents, and cooking by Patrol. 

 

The cost of the trip is $50, plus Patrol Food. Click Here for the flyer 

 

Please reserve your spot on Cheddar Up by the Troop Meeting on March 11th. If you 

prefer to pay be cash or check, just select that option, and bring payment to a troop 
meeting. Or if you prefer, you can pay for the trip with a credit card when you sign up. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Marks, 732-684-6688 or 
dmmarks1@gmail.com.  

Sign Up for the Trip on Cheddar Up  

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001qGX5FzcryjT56QwJrHy2KQazwY27VbOKW0lHrg0bq5tz7z7N1Fxc6I37qJHloWFKiqLKZ1Dpe8Ru9MGXHzrbte9xD0yQG7lAiHa_curJuudUtZdjWhZ9RTKlKfOr9la4fPT6umQnI3UdUtfgDv77s8e24vxajhTVBp4y_w8Wbk8f_QEM3yHaUa-cnoY2qlLkzkQrNS4Gqe30HnoYuS2zrAYrD3vl9GgiYIvAeXyvkg8=&c=c5B682vlbXyV4o53N0VUewlYn3aqeya3IZNIjUIsk3WNn8IU7aXlMQ==&ch=BsqkUtTCcPrr9qT3R18N3Kl72O0DsnLzsOT4G20KDnZa8rnhJMxbbg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001qGX5FzcryjT56QwJrHy2KQazwY27VbOKW0lHrg0bq5tz7z7N1Fxc6I37qJHloWFKEQj67JISJArGkmJLBIQtO65Dq38EVyPD3wC_JDEku7rfuYD3RDDOP4Hqd2dnhCRWt5JuUB3sd5AKtw8a5sF6RI93IcxXjstX3608_taj2Sk=&c=c5B682vlbXyV4o53N0VUewlYn3aqeya3IZNIjUIsk3WNn8IU7aXlMQ==&ch=BsqkUtTCcPrr9qT3R18N3Kl72O0DsnLzsOT4G20KDnZa8rnhJMxbbg==


 

 

Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, March 18th from 7:30-9 PM we have a regular troop meeting at Hatboro 

Baptist. We will be making Patrol Flags! 
 

Troop Staff & Committee Meeting 
 

Tuesday, March 19th from 7:30-9 PM the Troop Staff & Committee will be meeting in 

the Boardroom at HBC to discuss February and March, and to plan April. 
 

Troop Meeting - Potluck Dinner 
 

Monday, March 25th from 6:30-8:30 PM we have a special troop meeting planned at 

Hatboro Baptist. In honor of this month's theme of World Culture, Scouts are asked to 

bring in food to share that highlights their culture. Note the early start time, and come 

hungry! 
 

75th Anniversary Planning Committee Meeting 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001qGX5FzcryjT56QwJrHy2KQazwY27VbOKW0lHrg0bq5tz7z7N1Fxc6I37qJHloWFKiqLKZ1Dpe8Ru9MGXHzrbte9xD0yQG7lAiHa_curJuudUtZdjWhZ9RTKlKfOr9la4fPT6umQnI3UdUtfgDv77s8e24vxajhTVBp4y_w8Wbk8f_QEM3yHaUa-cnoY2qlLkzkQrNS4Gqe30HnoYuS2zrAYrD3vl9GgiYIvAeXyvkg8=&c=c5B682vlbXyV4o53N0VUewlYn3aqeya3IZNIjUIsk3WNn8IU7aXlMQ==&ch=BsqkUtTCcPrr9qT3R18N3Kl72O0DsnLzsOT4G20KDnZa8rnhJMxbbg==


Wednesday, March 27th from 7-9 PM the 75th Anniversary 

Planning Committee is meeting in the Boardroom at HBC. 

 

We're in the home stretch in planning the event of 

the Diamond Jubilee on May 18th. We are working on 

filling in details for the day's events, and we could use help. If 

you would like to help out, please come to the meeting. 

 

 

 

COMING SOON! 
 

Spring Parents Night 
 

 

 

Monday April 15th is our Spring Parents Night! 

 

We'll be recognizing all advancement since October, holding the Investiture Ceremony for 

the huge incoming class of our new First Year Scouts, plus announcing the recipients of 

the David W. Cooper Honored Scouter of the Year and the Owen P. Adams Campership. 

 

Parents: Please mark your calendars! 
 



April Trip - Spruce Run & Ricketts Glen 
 

 

 

April 19-21 we'll be camping at the Spruce Run Outpost in Bloomsburg, PA and hiking at 

Ricketts Glen State Park. Details to follow! 
 

Troop 3 Diamond Jubilee Celebration 
 

 

The Troop 3 Diamond Jubilee 

Celebration be a weekend event May 

17-19, 2024 held on the Day Camp 

side of College Settlement. 

 

Saturday, May 18, 2024 we'll have a 

brunch, afternoon activities, dinner, 

and a campfire. 

 

Formal invites will be going out in the 

near future! 
 

 

 

NEWS AND NOTES 
 

David W. Cooper Honored Scouter Award 
 



Nominations for the David W. Cooper Honored 

Scouter Award are now being accepted. If you would 

like to nominate a Scouter, please click the button 

below and fill out the David W. Cooper Nomination 

Form.   

 

In order to nominate a Scouter, you must be a 
registered Scout or Scouter, or a parent of a current 
Scout.   

 

Nominees must be a current registered Scouter in 
Troop 3. Nominations for anyone who is not a current 
registered scouter cannot be accepted. The person 
nominated must subscribe to the principals of 
scouting in the Scout Oath and Scout Law and must 
make a significant contribution to the Troop 3 
program.  

 

Nominations are due by March 6th and will be reviewed by the Awards Committee on 

March 10th. The recipient will be announced at our Spring Parent's night on April 15th. 

 

 

 

Nominate a Scouter for the 2024 David W. Cooper Award  

 

 

Owen P. Adams, Jr. Campership 
 

Established August 2016 by Mrs. Pat Adams, this 
award will assist a worthy Scout in attending a summer 
camping event (summer camp, high adventure trip or 
Scout Jamboree). The recipient will receive credit for 
1/2 the cost of the camping event and $25 to be spent 
during the trip. 

 

All Scouts registered with Troop 3 are eligible to apply. 
Just click the button below. 

 

Nominations are due by March 6th and will be 

reviewed by the Awards Committee on March 10th. 

The recipient will be announced at our Spring Parent's 

night on April 15th. 

 

 

 

Submit an Application for the 2024 Owen P. Adams, Jr. Campership  

 

 

2023-2024 Annual Plan 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001qGX5FzcryjT56QwJrHy2KQazwY27VbOKW0lHrg0bq5tz7z7N1Fxc6NGgtEqE_Uwrnr3bigle0WWN5n6Ri0UkKSMdHF6ogNDHNnW7Q0DidNJJyU5owL3tP7CxifUSgleHPITDH1GaZXjCZGsEpvDkTjs4pvq8Rf6xZKKPN165oHTgru7tUFR9kgYPolZFazhUKAzUxmWLLi6hJL1rGu8NiT0cSssml359MQuCVbTWtWx3vngkqYnhEogkA-z7n57x&c=c5B682vlbXyV4o53N0VUewlYn3aqeya3IZNIjUIsk3WNn8IU7aXlMQ==&ch=BsqkUtTCcPrr9qT3R18N3Kl72O0DsnLzsOT4G20KDnZa8rnhJMxbbg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001qGX5FzcryjT56QwJrHy2KQazwY27VbOKW0lHrg0bq5tz7z7N1Fxc6G2UDFBi4LMh3DNiYkmqOWHn-CSHDgMbbxRw4pBVxP0dPJM-WwyHQdX8Rh7ZEkXQ8RLgSTHnG8J3P3uQhIZsgz6G2wtnkeZYgwYiK8MTM9CDDP9nsYXmmX66K2kUVZ-_2EbVEQgkRmbWOjHeLxHwQsHKpN3JLnqq-NU9ooeeXWiPh3AnM9h51GpTIPrIxxo-x76BUvT2Zb_M&c=c5B682vlbXyV4o53N0VUewlYn3aqeya3IZNIjUIsk3WNn8IU7aXlMQ==&ch=BsqkUtTCcPrr9qT3R18N3Kl72O0DsnLzsOT4G20KDnZa8rnhJMxbbg==


Here's the latest revision of the Annual Plan! Please mark these important dates on your 

family calendar! 

 

Click here for the latest 2023-2024 Annual Plan! 

 

 

75th Anniversary Diamond Jubilee 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001qGX5FzcryjT56QwJrHy2KQazwY27VbOKW0lHrg0bq5tz7z7N1Fxc6LQd4DytW8jQKcsd-4JtZIAIkzqmZJ3_0I4ZN5P9Y5HepjhMNNBrh5YjC4_0nxXt8Zhs59FmAjnW3WPONXjUY3Pm6js448ZQHrc4B1BRvPjgS_z00ZKZsDaxgYycs6ZySCf1fVfV5qLXRwZwSm1Msoovn8rnmFSRjZXRycry2_4IeM8KbuyygBM=&c=c5B682vlbXyV4o53N0VUewlYn3aqeya3IZNIjUIsk3WNn8IU7aXlMQ==&ch=BsqkUtTCcPrr9qT3R18N3Kl72O0DsnLzsOT4G20KDnZa8rnhJMxbbg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001qGX5FzcryjT56QwJrHy2KQazwY27VbOKW0lHrg0bq5tz7z7N1Fxc6LQd4DytW8jQKcsd-4JtZIAIkzqmZJ3_0I4ZN5P9Y5HepjhMNNBrh5YjC4_0nxXt8Zhs59FmAjnW3WPONXjUY3Pm6js448ZQHrc4B1BRvPjgS_z00ZKZsDaxgYycs6ZySCf1fVfV5qLXRwZwSm1Msoovn8rnmFSRjZXRycry2_4IeM8KbuyygBM=&c=c5B682vlbXyV4o53N0VUewlYn3aqeya3IZNIjUIsk3WNn8IU7aXlMQ==&ch=BsqkUtTCcPrr9qT3R18N3Kl72O0DsnLzsOT4G20KDnZa8rnhJMxbbg==


Troop 3's 75th Anniversary Celebration 

is only 2 1/2 months away! 

 

In order to make the Diamond Jubilee on Saturday, 

May 18th a big success, we would like to have as 

many alumni and family there as possible. 

 

Please click the button below to share your favorite 

Troop 3 memories. 

 

Also below is a button to make a donation to the 

Troop's 75th Anniversary Fund via Cheddar Up. 

 

Also, please follow the event's Facebook 

Page: www.facebook.com/HatboroTroop3Year75 

 

 

Share Your Favorite Troop 3 Memories 

 

 

Make a Donation to the 75th Anniversary Fund 

 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001qGX5FzcryjT56QwJrHy2KQazwY27VbOKW0lHrg0bq5tz7z7N1Fxc6OezYjhjapOVVpu785pYvDddWVft3NQ265cTbXf72G_cJHL2yaMiZS4iBFjr4m0EUd33LyH_UMQp2a0-K7WkFLQt1sCA74DG4X5LRTa_NYOmI3e6zzOk4cw=&c=c5B682vlbXyV4o53N0VUewlYn3aqeya3IZNIjUIsk3WNn8IU7aXlMQ==&ch=BsqkUtTCcPrr9qT3R18N3Kl72O0DsnLzsOT4G20KDnZa8rnhJMxbbg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001qGX5FzcryjT56QwJrHy2KQazwY27VbOKW0lHrg0bq5tz7z7N1Fxc6FpuGBopGU9BK0o3YSnYYouO7QNumP8tBrSfELoObZ_UGvcEln9ziNvqAPouhrSqD2dZV49wbVkpRSISWp_HOjGqWA6KUmtBZt4Lq5_lXKDKyqAIJgyG7rM5RUlidWJnQIw7xkQUM_KRgRYcmuv7hQws6wbbyNHq3wlw99ASCkrXEaqqavl0Vfn_RDMBLUc-hMyKRkV_XD_14lJu9GrreNA=&c=c5B682vlbXyV4o53N0VUewlYn3aqeya3IZNIjUIsk3WNn8IU7aXlMQ==&ch=BsqkUtTCcPrr9qT3R18N3Kl72O0DsnLzsOT4G20KDnZa8rnhJMxbbg==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001qGX5FzcryjT56QwJrHy2KQazwY27VbOKW0lHrg0bq5tz7z7N1Fxc6IiSqUCgHHb2StFFy3Rn6OBR8u2rOHKpIXO2f_BgTrwfOfnOsAnh1r0lfz5JYupBNylcZW0Xf9mYhXlq_ftwWVlGw9-66opTwLsUK7pWPtD0TcYArCzNfw9Bqg7AejgiYw==&c=c5B682vlbXyV4o53N0VUewlYn3aqeya3IZNIjUIsk3WNn8IU7aXlMQ==&ch=BsqkUtTCcPrr9qT3R18N3Kl72O0DsnLzsOT4G20KDnZa8rnhJMxbbg==


 

 

GREAT THINGS OUR SCOUTS AND SCOUTERS ARE DOING 
 

Rank Advancement 
 

 

Life: 

Adam Hendrickson 
 

 

Second Class: 

Lucas Hoban 
 



Merit Badges 
 

 

Citizenship in the World: 

Connor Johnstonbaugh 
 

 

Hiking: 

Charlie Batman 
 

 

Reading: 

Connor Johnstonbaugh 
 

 

Scholarship: 

Connor Johnstonbaugh 
 

February Trip to Resica Falls 
 



 

 



 

On February 16-18, we made the annual trek up to Resica Falls for a weekend of shooting 

and hiking. We camped in good ol' Firestone Lodge and Mr. Baranowski outdid himself 

with a delicious dinner of Ham and Mac & Cheese. We are fortunate to have a large 

Shooting Sport Staff, which enabled us to open and run shotgun, rifle, BB, and pistol 

ranges. There was about 8-9" of snow on the ground from a previous snowfall and we got 

another 1-2" overnight Friday. We had a great snow hike down to Great Bend on Saturday 

morning, while the range was being set up. 

 

Thank you to Mr. Walsh & the entire Shooting Sports Staff! 
 

Troop 3 Talent Show 
 



 



 

On February 19th, we tried something we hadn't done since our virtual troop meetings 

during COVID. We held a Troop 3 Talent Show! Honestly, I wasn't so sure how this one was 

going to go, but it was a lot of fun. Troop 3's Got Talent! 
 

Pack 200 Crossover 
 



 

On February 25th, we held a Crossover Ceremony for two awesome Scouts from Pack 200 

in Ivyland. 

 

Welcome to Troop 3, Grady & Michael! 
  

 

 

Hatboro Troop 3 | 32 N. York Rd, Hatboro, PA 19040 
 

    
  

 


